                                                SUMMARY REPORT

                     Edison State College CURRICULUM COMMITTEE

FRIDAY, NOVEMBER 21, 2008, at 1:00 pm in TAENI HALL, ROOM S 117

Action Item # 11 is discussed first in this Summary Report because Dr. Atkins presented his proposal at the beginning of November meeting.
Action Item # 11

Proposal:  Dr. Steve Atkins, District Vice President of Academic and Student Affairs, proposed restructuring the Curriculum Committee Proposal Submission Process.  All proposals to the Curriculum Committee must be submitted to the Learning Outcomes Associate, the Academic Dean or Associate Dean, and the Faculty Chair for review of formatting, content, general education requirements, learning outcomes, and viability.  When completed, the proposal is forwarded with ALL signatures to the District Academic Dean who will review and sign off on the proposal either by email, electronic signature, or on the original document.  The proposal is then returned to the Faculty Chair who will forward it to the Curriculum Committee Chair with all other department proposals in one continuous document.  The Chair of the Curriculum Committee will receive a single document from each Faculty Chair relating to their department that contains ALL the proposals from that department that are to go before the Curriculum Committee in that month.  The Chair will have this material the Friday before the Curriculum Committee meeting date, and the Chair is responsible for sending out all the information to committee members as well as the Office of Academic Affairs for posting to the Document Manager.  Curriculum Committee members received this proposed revision and proposed revised signature page for electronic approval.  The applicable date would be Spring 2009.
Explanation:  These changes would streamline Curriculum Committee meetings and would underscore the college’s focus on learning outcomes.  These changes would also expand faculty governance of the Curriculum Committee Proposal Submission Process.  Dr. Atkins pointed out that the current proposal submission time frame needs to be rethought and that faculty need to work with the associate dean; also proposals should be reviewed by the Learning Outcomes Associate.  For SACS purposes, the deans need to look at the coherency of academic programs.  Associate Dean Foy had a question about one continuous document, and Dean Koupelis mentioned the use of pdf files.  Kim Fahringer said that the Faculty Chair will put proposals into one file.  Professor Rohrbach requested a new organizational chart and timeline.  
Recommendation:  As of December 4, the Chair of the Curriculum Committee has received 11 electronic votes for approval of the proposed restructuring of the Curriculum Committee Proposal Submission Process and one e-mail commenting on the revisions.  With an awareness of how busy the end of the semester is for faculty and administrators, the time for electronic approval of this proposal was extended on December 5 to December 12.
Status:
Will modify and resubmit at a later date.  Steve Atkins, VPASA.  



January 2, 2009.
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Action Item # 1

Proposal:  Professors Douglas Nay, Earl Biggett, and Leroy Bugger resubmitted their proposal for a new, non-experimental, three credit course, ACG 3024 Accounting for Non-Financial Managers – BAS, with the Substantive Corrections from the October 2008 meeting incorporated into the revised course syllabus.  The applicable date would be Spring 2009.
Explanation:  This course, a requirement for the BAS – Management degree, would expose students to real world accounting practices.  Dean Linck commended the revision of the learning outcomes that had been made.  
Recommendation:  On a Voice Vote, the resubmitted Proposal was Accepted.
Status: 
Approved.  Steve Atkins, VPASA.  January 2, 2009.
Action Item # 2
Proposal:  Associate Dean Dennette Foy and Professor Douglas Nay proposed a new, non-experimental, three-credit course, MAR 3802 – Marketing for Managers.  The applicable date would be Spring 2009.
Explanation:  This course would be an elective in the BAS – Management degree program.
Recommendation:  On a Voice Vote, the Proposal was Accepted.
Status:
 Approved.  Steve Atkins, VPASA.  January 2, 2009
Action Item # 3

Proposal:  Associate Dean of Arts and Sciences, Theo Koupelis, proposed a new, non-experimental, three-credit course CHM 2032 – General Chemistry for the Health Sciences and the related, two-credit lab course CHM 2032L – General Chemistry for the Health Sciences Lab.  The applicable date would be Spring 2009.
Explanation:  This course has been developed at the Nursing Program’s request to meet State of Florida chemistry class requirements.  Dr. Linck wanted “Students will be able to…” deleted from the Learning Outcomes of the syllabus.  Professors Rohrbach and Rice requested that Communications (COM) be one of the four General Education Competencies met.  Under IV A, the last sentence for each General Education Competency that began with “Students will fulfill this competency by…” is to be deleted.
Recommendation:  On a Voice Vote, the Proposal was Accepted with Minor Corrections.
Status: 
Approved.  Steve Atkins, VPASA.  January 2, 2009
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Action Item # 4

Proposal:  Professor John Crane, Ph.D., proposed a new, non-experimental, three-credit course, PGY 1900C – Digital Photography.  The applicable date would be Summer 2009.
Explanation:  This course was developed in response to student interest in an advanced course in digital photography and will provide students with imaging skills that will 
increase their employability.  Sections VI through XIII of the syllabus will be adjusted to be generic.
Recommendation:  On a Voice Vote, the Proposal was Accepted.
Status:
 Approved.  Steve Atkins, VPASA.  January 2, 2009
Action Item # 5

Proposal:  Kim Gresham, District Director of Public Safety Programs, and Professor Michael Nisson proposed a new, non-experimental, three-credit course, PAD 2949 – Public Safety Administration Internship I – AA.  The applicable date would be Summer 2009.
Explanation:  This course will provide associate degree students in criminal justice, fire science, or EMS studies the opportunity to observe public safety agencies in operation.  Dr. Linck observed that Section III, General Course Information, of the syllabus, read like objectives, rather than like topics.  Professor Bill Shuluk inquired if there would be restrictions on doing internships in one’s own agency.  Professor Nisson said the student would perform the internship in a different area under a different supervisor.  Professor Landau underscored the critical importance of internships.
Recommendation:  On a Voice Vote, the Proposal was Accepted with Minor Corrections.
Status:
Approved.  Steve Atkins, VPASA.  January 2, 2009
Action Item # 6

Proposal:  District Direct Kim Gresham and Professor Michael Nisson proposed a new, non-experimental, three-credit course, PAD 4949 – Public Safety Administration Internship II – BAS.  The applicable date would be Summer 2009.
Explanation:  This course will provide bachelor-degree seeking public safety administration students the opportunity to observe public safety agencies in operation.  As with PAD 2949, there were similar concerns about Section III, General Course Information, of the PAD 4949 syllabus, reading like objectives, rather than like topics.
Recommendation:  On a Voice Vote, the Proposal was Accepted with Minor Corrections.
Status:
 Approved.  Steve Atkins, VPASA.  January 2, 2009
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Action Item # 7

Proposal:  Dr. Mary Lewis, Associate Dean of Health Professions, proposed a new, non-experimental, three-credit course, NUR 4165 – Nursing Research.  The applicable date would be Summer 2010.
Explanation:  This course is a core requirement of the RN – BSN program and exposes students to the nursing research process.  Discussion about course specifics made the Committee aware that this course would help nursing students explore and understand the health and cultural perceptions of immigrants, as well as effectively utilize research articles in nursing.
Recommendation:  On a Voice Vote, the Proposal was Accepted.
Status: 
Approved.  Steve Atkins, VPASA.  January 2, 2009
Action Item # 8

Proposal:  Professor Erin Harrel, Ph.D., and Eileen Deluca, Ph.D., proposed a new, non-experimental, three-credit course, RED 4012 – Foundations of Literacy.  The applicable date would be Spring 2009.
Explanation:  This course is one of three courses that provide necessary content for teacher candidates to seek a reading endorsement of the K – 6 educator certificate.
Recommendation:  On a Voice Vote, the Proposal was Accepted.
Status: 
Approved.  Steve Atkins, VPASA.  January 2, 2009
Action Item # 9

Proposal:  Professor Harrel proposed changes to course description, ESOL infusion, and incorporation of field experience hours into EDF 3214 – Human Development and Learning.  The applicable date would be Spring 2009.
Explanation:  These changes meet State of Florida requirements to offer the ESOL endorsement, build a stronger foundation of education psychology, and provide time for observations of and interaction with K – 12 students.
Recommendation:  On a Voice Vote, the Proposal was Accepted.
Status: 
Approved.  Steve Atkins, VPASA.  January 2, 2009
Action Item # 10

Proposal:  Associate Dean Theo Koupelis proposed course number and course title changes to the following courses:  PHY 1053 – Fundamentals of Physics I to PHY 2053 – College Physics I;  PHY 1053L – Fundamentals of Physics I Laboratory to PHY 2053 L – College Physics I Lab;  PHY 1054 – Fundamentals of Physics II to PHY 2054 – College Physics II; and PHY 1054L – Fundamentals of Physics II Laboratory to PHY 2054 L – College Physics II Laboratory.  The applicable date would be Spring 2009.
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Explanation:  These changes will ease problems for Edison State students when they transfer to other institutions and are in line with practices at other state schools.
Recommendation:  On a Voice Vote, the Proposal was Accepted.
Status: 
Approved.  Steve Atkins, VPASA.  January 2, 2009
                                                        End of Report

Respectfully submitted,

Mary Conwell, J.D.

Chair of Curriculum Committee
